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Correspondence Memorandum 

 
 
Date: July 30, 2025 
 
To: Group Insurance Board 
 
From: Peter Rank, Chief Legal Counsel 
 Office of Legal Services 
 
Subject: Navitus Legal Case Update 
 
This memo is for informational purposes only. No Board action is required.  

This memo is to notify the Board that ETF has received notification from Navitus of 16 
lawsuits in which Navitus is a named co-defendant. This notification complies with their 
contracted obligation to provide notice to the Board. Each of these lawsuits is a 
proposed class action suit naming GoodRx, and a number (typically four) of the largest 
pharmacy benefit managers (PBMs) in the U.S., including Navitus. 
 
Each lawsuit has unique plaintiffs, and the lawsuits have been filed in a number of 
different federal districts, including one filed in the Western District of Wisconsin. 
However, upon review of the complaints, the allegations in each of the suits are very 
similar. The lawsuits generally allege an anti-competitive agreement and price fixing 
between GoodRx and the largest PBMs in the U.S. related to reimbursement rates paid 
to independent pharmacies. Each of the lawsuits has been filed as a proposed class 
action complaint, with proposed classes defined as pharmacies in the United States 
reimbursed by the PBM Defendants for generic prescription medications pursuant to the 
GoodRx Integrated Services Program. 
 
ETF brings this information to the Board now to ensure transparency into the pharmacy 
benefit program. These lawsuits remain in the early stages of litigation. ETF’s Office of 
Legal Services continues to monitor the status of these suits, and at this time no ETF 
action beyond continued monitoring is recommended. 
 
Staff will be at the Board meeting to answer any questions. 
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